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MINUTES 

Cumberland Town Council Meeting 
Town Council Chambers 

MONDAY, October 10, 2016 
 

 
 
7:00 P.M. Call to Order 
Present:   Councilors Bingham, Edes, Gruber, Stiles, Storey-King, and Turner 
Excused:  Councilor Copp 

 
 

I. APPROVAL OF MINUTES 
Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to accept the September 26, 2016 meeting 
minutes as presented. 
VOTE:  6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Edes, to accept the October 4, 2016 special 
meeting as presented. 
VOTE:  5-0-1 (Bingham abstained) MOTION PASSES 
 
 

II. MANAGER’S REPORT 
At the October 24th meeting, we will be looking for Council approval to move forward with the 
Middle Road project.  The project is ready to go to bid and we will be working with the Water District 
who will also be bidding a 1.2 million dollar upgrade to the waterlines on Tuttle Road, from the 
intersection at Middle Road back to almost Flintlock Drive.  We are shooting for a December 9th bid 
date.  
 
We will be holding a neighborhood meeting on October 26th with the neighbors around the Town 
garage to discuss the landfill closure scheduled for next summer and the changes that will be taking 
place at the site.  

 
 
III. PUBLIC DISCUSSION 

None 
 
 
IV. LEGISLATION AND POLICY   
 
16 – 128 To hear a presentation from the Forest Lake Association re: Forest Lake Water Shed 

Survey. 
Janene Gorham of Forest Lane, presented the following: 
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16 – 129 To hear a presentation from the Police Chief re: “Heroin 101”. 
Police Chief Rumsey presented the following: 
 

  
 



  
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 10, 2016 5 

 

 

  
 

  
 
 

  
 
 



  
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 10, 2016 6 

 

  
 

  
 
 

  
 
 



  
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 10, 2016 7 

 

  
 

  
 
 
 

  
 
 
 



  
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES 
OCTOBER 10, 2016 8 

 

  
 
 
 
16 – 130 To consider and act on adoption of trail logos as recommended by the Lands & Conservation 

Commission. 
Town Manager Shane said that Paul Weiss presented the logo that the Lands & Conservation Commission 
developed for our trails during his presentation at the last Council meeting.  We are hoping to adopt the logo 
as a universal Cumberland trail marking system.  
 

 
 
Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Edes, to adopt trail logos as recommended by the 
Lands & Conservation Commission. 
VOTE: 6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
16 – 131 To hold a Public Hearing to adopt the Maine Municipal Association Model General 

Assistance Ordinance and Appendices A-D. 
Town Manager Shane explained that this done annually and we use this a guidelines for our General 
Assistance Program.  
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Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 
Public discussion: None 
Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 
 
Motion by Councilor Bingham, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to adopt the Maine Municipal Association 
Model General Assistance Ordinance and Appendices A-D. 
VOTE: 6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
16 – 132 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the 

Cumberland County Conference/MSAD 51 Cross Country Championship to be held at Twin 
Brook on October 20, 2016 from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. 

Town Manage Shane explained that this is an annual event and staff is recommending approval. Expenses for 
Fire/Rescue personnel are reimbursed by the Maine Principals Association. 
 
Councilor Storey-King said she recalls that a few years ago, the Town decided to start charging the Maine 
Principals Association a fee based on attendance.  
 
Town Manager Shane said that he recalls those being non-school events, such as the Labor Day soccer 
tournaments, etc.  He will check with staff and report back. 
 
Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 
Public discussion: None 
Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 
 
Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Bingham, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit for the 
Cumberland County Conference/MSAD 51 Cross Country Championship to be held at Twin Brook on 
October 20, 2016 from 2:00 to 5:00 p.m. 
VOTE:   5-1 (Storey-King opposed)  MOTION PASSES 
 
 
16 – 133 To hold a Public Hearing to consider and act on a Mass Gathering Permit for the Maine 

Principals Association Southern Maine Cross Country Regionals to be held at Twin Brook 
on October 22, 2016 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  

Town Manager Shane explained that this one has $3,000 in fees and staff is recommending approval.  In the 
future, we will be sure to have the applicant and/or staff present to answer questions.  
 
Chairman Turner opened the Public Hearing. 
Public discussion: None 
Chairman Turner closed the Public Hearing. 
 
Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Gruber, to approve the Mass Gathering Permit for the 
Maine Principals Association Southern Maine Cross Country Regionals to be held at Twin Brook on October 
22, 2016 from 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 
VOTE:   5-1 (Storey-King opposed)  MOTION PASSES 
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16 – 134 To set a Public Hearing date of October 24th to consider and act on an Automobile 
Graveyard/Junkyard permit for Cumberland Salvage, Inc. 

Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Bingham, to set a Public Hearing date of October 24th to 
consider and act on an Automobile Graveyard/Junkyard permit for Cumberland Salvage, Inc. 
VOTE: 6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
16 – 135 To set a Public Hearing date of October 24th to consider and act on continuing to allow 

snowmobiles in the Town Forest for the 2016/17 season. 
Motion by Councilor Stiles, seconded by Councilor Edes, to set a Public Hearing date of October 24th to 
consider and act on continuing to allow snowmobiles in the Town Forest for the 2016/17 season. 
VOTE: 6-0  UNANIMOUS 
 
 
V. NEW BUSINESS 

Councilor Bingham – the Police Department was very visible at the Fair last week. It was nice to 
see the officers and Chief Rumsey interacting with the public. 

 
Councilor Gruber – the Conservation Subdivision Committee met for the first time last week.  
They have a committee charge and will report to the Council by April 30th of next year.  Bob 
Waterhouse was appointed Chairman of the committee.  
 
The Aging in Place Forum will be held on Saturday, October 29th from 8:30 a.m. to 1:30 p.m. at 
the Middle School.  
 
Thank you to the Junior Varsity Field Hockey Team and their coach, Councilor Storey-King. 
They assisted a senior resident with yard work and she was very appreciative. 
 
Veterans Appreciation Night was held a couple weeks at the Greely Football Game where 
veterans were honored. 
 
Thank you to everyone who helps at the food pantry. 
 
Bulky Waste pick up week is going on this week.  
 
Congratulations to Alex Lear and his wife on the birth of their daughter. 

 
Councilor Storey-King – The Ordinance Committee continues their work on the Sign Ordinance, 
illuminated signs and Contract Zone Agreements.  They should bringing something to the Council 
very soon. 

 
Councilor Edes – none 

 
  Chairman Turner – Reminder that this is Bulky Waste Pick up Week.  
  E-Waste collection is Saturday, October 15th from 8:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  
  Hazardous Household Waste Collection is Saturday, October 22nd from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  
 

Meet the Candidates night will be on Tuesday, October 25th at 7:00 p.m. at Town Hall and 
televised on Channel 2. 
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Councilor Stiles – Thank you to everyone who donated to the 4-H auction.  We didn’t quite meet 
our goal of $10,000, but the Town Manager was able to purchase 3 pigs and 1 steer for the food 
pantry.  

 
Town Manager Shane – The Story Book Forest opened last Saturday in the Town Forest. We 
had over 50 people do the walk at the opening and local author Mary Train read her book, A Time 
for the Fair, at each station.    Thank you to Susan Novak for this great idea and thank you to 
Eagle Scout Nick Kurlanski for building the stands for the story pages.  The story will be changed 
the first Saturday of every month with new stories by Maine authors.  
 
Another Eagle Scout project will be done by the end of next week.  Cameron Plourde is just about 
done with his trail project at Greely Woods. 

 
 
VI. ADJOURNMENT 

Motion by Councilor Gruber, seconded by Councilor Edes, to adjourn. 
VOTE:  7-0  UNANIMOUS 
TIME:  8:34 P.M. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
 
 
 
Brenda L. Moore 
Council Secretary 
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